

Kenneth & Cynthia

Sent By

Massillon Baptist Temple 1219 Overlook Ave SW Massillon, OH 44647 330 832-5003

Sent Through

World Baptist Fellowship P.O. Box 13459 Arlington, TX 76094-0459 817 274-7161

Field Address

Kenneth Chapman GPO 2756 Darwin, NT 0801 Australia

Australian Phone Number 0405603201

E-mail Address

territorybaptistchurch@gmail.com

The Chapmans

Church planting in Australia

November 11, 2023

Dear Pastor and Friends,

Preaching Opportunities – In the past several weeks, I have had the opportunity of preaching at a fellowship meeting in Perth, Australia, a school camp and two churches in Sydney, Australia and a supporting church in New Zealand.



It was good to renew our friendship with preachers throughout Australia, to spend some time in Sydney with the church that sponsored us into Australia and the privilege of spending some time with the Guenther and Brown families in New Zealand.

For many years it was difficult to travel because I did not have anyone to cover for me when I was away. So thankful that God has given us a group of godly men who are able to teach and preach when I am away.

It is hard to believe that we have been in Australia 25 years, we are so thankful for the honour of serving the Lord here.

Furlough – I have been invited to speak at a school camp in the States in October of 2024, there are also several mission conferences that we may be involved in. If you would like for us to come by to give a report to your church or be included in a mission conference, please email me. We are hoping to focus on the South and Western part of the States, it has been a long time since we have been able to report back to our supporting churches in those areas.

Wedding – I had the privilege of officiating the wedding of Daniel and Trish in September it had a real outback theme because both them have been involved in station work and rodeos. It has been a pleasure to be involved in the lives of young couples wanting to live for the Lord. I have another wedding scheduled for January.

Christmas Cantata – We will be having our first Christmas Cantata this year, please pray that God will use this as an opportunity of sharing the gospel and the message of Christmas.

Children's Ministry – Our Sunday School continues to grow and with it the need to expand classes. We are also praying and planning to begin a Kid's Club on Wednesday nights. Pray that God will provide the workers (Matthew 9:38).

Thank you for the opportunity of representing your ministry in Australia.

God Bless – The Chapmans

"For God so loved the world, that he gave his only begotten Son, that whosoever believeth in him should not perish, but have everlasting life. " John 3:16